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A Public Hearing for the Preliminary 2025 Town Budget of the Town Board of Long Lake, 

Hamilton County, New York was held November 20, 2024, at the Long Lake Town Hall at 

07:00 PM. Six people were in attendance.  

 

     Members present:           Clay J. Arsenault   Supervisor  

           Mark A. Bird  Councilman 

                   Thomas L. Donnelly  Councilman 

        Richard B. Dechene Councilman 

        Nathan S. Hosley  Councilman  

 

Also in attendance: Confidential Secretary to the Supervisor, Matthew Newby, and First Deputy Town 

Clerk, Amber Wamback.   

        

 

Motion by Supervisor Arsenault, seconded by Councilman Bird to Open the Public Hearing for the 

Preliminary 2025 Town Budget at 7:00 PM.  

 

Adopted:      Clay J. Arsenault                             Aye 

                      Mark A. Bird                                   Aye 

            Thomas L. Donnelly           Aye 

         Richard B. Dechene  Aye 

         Nathan S. Hosley               Aye 

COMMENTS 

Michael Farrell asked how much over the tax cap is the 2025 budget.  

Supervisor Arsenault replied that the Town is over by 2.801%.  

 

 

Motion by Supervisor Arsenault, seconded by Councilman Bird to Close the Public Hearing for the 

Preliminary 2025 Town Budget at 7:02 PM.  

 

Adopted:      Clay J. Arsenault                             Aye 

                      Mark A. Bird                                   Aye 

            Thomas L. Donnelly           Aye 

         Richard B. Dechene  Aye 

         Nathan S. Hosley               Aye 

 

 

 

 

 

Attested by: _______________________________________________________________ 

Amber L. Wamback, First Deputy Town Clerk 


